

## NAILSWORTH TOWN COUNCIL Minutes of RECREATION AND AMENITIES COMMITTEE

held at the Town Hall, Nailsworth on Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> August 2019

on ruc.	sudy o August 2015
Present	Cllr Sue Reed (Chair)
	Cllr Steve Robinson
	Cllr Paul Francis
	Cllr Mike Kelly as Deputy Mayor
Minutes	Katherine Kearns (Clerk)
Apologies	Cllr Jonathan Duckworth
Not present	Cllr Ron Kerby
	Cllr Anne Elliott

	Action
Declarations of Interest & Applications for Dispensations	
There were none.	
To consider a request for a memorial bench at the Clocktower by	
Nailsworth Royal British Legion	
There was a discussion about whether to agree a different bench design from the same manufacturer which did not include images of weapons but included symbols of peace. This in consideration of Nailsworth's non-conformist heritage and residents. It was further discussed;	
<ul> <li>That the garden itself isn't a war memorial garden and the bench might preclude other community uses</li> </ul>	
<ul> <li>That the existing benches aren't due for replacement</li> <li>Replacing one bench with a very different design would lose the symmetry of the garden</li> </ul>	
An alternative was offered to RBL, that they approach SDC with a view to installing the bench on the empty plinth on SDC land at the bottom of Spring Hill. It was felt this was appropriate as it's next to the 'Town Twinning' tree.	Clerk
To consider adopting the telephone box on Old Market	
Nailsworth in Bloom have expressed an interest in using the telephone box, however it hasn't yet been put out to public consultation by BT, so no figures for its current usage are available.	
The Clerk was tasked with contacting BT for usage figures and publicising the loss of the town centre's final phone box in Nailsworth News to gauge public opinion.	Clerk
To consider speed restrictions at KGV playing field	
It was acknowledged speeding within KGV playing field is a problem and the Clerk was tasked to go ahead with this work which is within the budget for the playing field.	Clerk
To receive a report on the recommendations of an EPC on Hazelwood	
Bungalow	
This being for information only, the Clerk was tasked with contacting Matt Partridge of NCAT for advice.	Clerk

Chair	Date	
Nailsworth Town Council		
Town Hall, Old Bristol Road, Nailsworth, GL6 0JF		